Sample Household Lettertc "Sample Household Letter"
NATIONAL SCHOOL LUNCH PROGRAM/SCHOOL BREAKFAST PROGRAM
Dear Parent/Guardian:

We are pleased to inform you that ALL enrolled students in the                     City Schools will be receiving BREAKFAST (ONLY) AT NO CHARGE beginning with the academic year of 2000 – 2001.  Be assured that your child/children will receive a breakfast at no charge regardless of family size or income.  All children will be treated the same regardless of ability to pay.  Successful operation of the New Universal Breakfast Program depends on all families completing the enclosed Meal Application.

All meals served must meet nutrition standards established by the U.S. Department of Agriculture.  However, if a child has been determined by a doctor to be disabled and the disability would prevent the child from eating the regular school meal, this school will make any substitutions prescribed by the doctor.  If a substitution is needed, there will be no extra charge for the meal.  If you believe your child needs substitutions because of a disability, please contact the Food Service for further information.

If you now get food stamps or OWF for your child, your child can receive free meals.  If your total household income is the same or less than the amounts on the income chart below, your child can receive free meals or reduced price meals.  A foster child may be eligible to receive free or reduced price meals regardless of your household income.

TO GET FREE OR REDUCED PRICE LUNCH AND (BREAKFAST AT NO CHARGE) FOR YOUR CHILD, YOU MUST COMPLETE AN APPLICATION AND RETURN IT TO THE SCHOOL.  WE CANNOT APPROVE AN APPLICATION THAT IS NOT COMPLETE.

CONFIDENTIALITY:  School officials use the information on the application only to decide if your child should get free or reduced price meals.

HOW TO APPLY

INCOME CHART



Household Size
Annual
Monthly
Weekly


1
15,554
1,288
298



2
20,813
1,735
401



3
29,178
2,182
504



4
31,543
2,629
607



5
36,908
3,076
710



6
42,273
3,523
813



7
47,638
3,970
917



8
53,003
4,417
1,020



For each add’l Member add
+5,365
+448
+104


If you now get food stamps or OWF for the child for whom you are applying, the application must have the child’s name, a food stamp or OWF case number for each child, and the signature of an adult household member.

If you are applying for a foster child, the application must have the child’s name and “personal use” income and an adult signature.

If you do not list a food stamp or OWF case number for the child you are applying for, then the application must have the child’s name, the names of all household members, the amount of income each person received last month and where it came from, the signature of an adult household member and that adult’s social security number or the word “none” if the adult does not have a social security number.

Verification:  Your eligibility may be checked at any time during the school year.  School officials may ask you to send papers showing that your child should receive free or reduced price meals.

Fair Hearing:  You may talk to school officials if you do not agree with the school’s decision on your application for the results of verification.  You may ask for a fair hearing.  You may do this by calling or writing:



Name:




Address:



Phone:



Reporting Changes:  If your child receives free or reduced price lunch because of your income, you must tell the school if your household size decreases or your income increases by more than $50 per month or $600 per year.  If your child receives lunch because he/she gets food stamps or OWF, you must tell the school when you are not getting OWF or food stamps for your child.  You may then fill out another application giving income information.

Reapplication:  You may apply for lunch anytime during the school year.  If you are not eligible now but have a change, such as a decrease in household income, and increase in household size, become unemployed or get food stamps or OWF for your child, complete a new application.

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination in all its programs and activities on the basis of race, sex, color, national origin, gender, religion, age, disability or political beliefs, sexual orientation, and marital or family status.  (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs.)  Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication of program information (Braille, large print, audiotape, etc.) should contact the USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TDD).

Notice of Eligibility:  We will let you know when your application is approved or denied.


Sincerely,


Director of Food Services
(School District Name)

